MLN EXECUTIVE BOARD

Minutes

June 4, 2007

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by chair, Judy Gunsaulis. In attendance were Judy Gunsaulis, Suzette Lowe, Eva McGuire, Brian Raitz, Vicky Terry, Myra Ziegler, and Joanna Thompson.

II. Minutes

Eva made the motion, with Brian seconding, that the minutes of the April 24, 2007 and May 25, 2007 board meeting and general session be approved with the following corrections : “interlibrary loans should not be checked out to the patrons” (April 24) and “Westerville, OH” (May 25 general meeting).

Motion carried.

III. Committees

A. Circulation committee – no report

B. Cataloging committee – Vicky Terry

1. Authority records training will be held by Heather Campbell on June 5 and 6, 2007.

2. Vicky has sent out a corrected list of current MLN catalogers, along with e-mail contact information and level of training.

3. There will be a meeting by e-mail to standardize subject headings.

A question arose concerning deposit collections’ use of WVLC barcode scheme. The consensus was that there is only a problem if they duplicate barcodes already in use in the MLN system. There is a problem with suppressing the deposit collections if there are other bibliographic records like them already in the system. It was suggested that these collections be put in the general location (accessed through ALL MLN LIBRARIES scope) and then the individual library’s codes be attached. When returned to the WVLC, a rapid update can be administered to change the collection.

4. There has been a Level 1 and 2 training in which three people attended; at the level 3 training, two people attended.

       
C. OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz

Brian reported that he had received no further suggestions for improvements from the general session on May 25. 

The WEBPAC that Westerville, OH has gives more options based on the library’s needs such as patron rating, links to amazon.com, etc. Brian would like to investigate further the advantages and/or problems with the WEBPAC.


        
 D. Continuing Education Committee – no report

IV. Old Business

                         A. Summers County School Uupdate – Myra Ziegler

The cost to make Summers County High School a separate scope would be too high. Instead, it will be accessed as a branch of Summers County Library. The school needs a two-letter code and then 10 location codes, along with its own loan rules. Myra will contact Judy Gunsaulis about this. The same agency code as Summers County will be used. Patron types will also stay the same. It was suggested that Christy Carver be in the meeting with Judy, Myra, and the high school librarian to work out the details.

B. Reindexing
Tammy Richards, WVLC/MLN technician, wants to make sure all the changes that need to be reindexed are accurate. The list will be reviewed at the authority control workshop.

V. New Business

       A. Encore
Encore is the new online public access catalog option being offered by Innovative. The cost is undetermined at this time. Brian Raitz made the motion, with Vicky Terry seconding, that a meeting be held to demonstrate the new product. The meeting is to include, among others, J. D. Wagoner, WVLC Secretary, and representatives from MLN and NORLN.  Katja Moos, Customer Sales Consultant from Innovative, shall be asked to demonstrate. They further made the motion that J. D. be approached to pay for the update if the meeting proves conclusive. Motion carried.

B. Renewal Option
Myra made the motion, with Eva seconding, that Tammy Richards look into the possibility of separating checkouts from renewals in the circulation statistics report.  Motion carried.

C. Claims Returned Option
Currently, when an item that has been “claimed returned” is returned, the status of the item changes, but the “claimed returned” remains attached to the patron record. The consensus of the board was to send the issue to the Circulation Committee for review and a report.

D. Election of Chair Elect and Secretary
1. By consensus of the group after no one else would volunteer, Suzette Lowe, at her request, will remain secretary for one more year only. A new secretary will have to be elected for 2008-2009.

2. Eva made the motion, with Myra seconding, that Vicky Terry be chair elect for 2008-2009. Motion carried.

Questions that arose :

1. Inventory – Tammy Richards can assist individual libraries do this.

2. New book fixed field – Brian Raitz made the motion, with Vicky Terry seconding, that Tammy Richards be contacted to see if “New Book” can be a fixed field item message. Motion carried. 

3. Patron record maintenance – some of the larger libraries would like to purge the database of patrons not using their library cards for the past 2 years or for patrons with long overdue or billed items. It was requested that a policy be established to deal with this.

The consensus of the group, after discussion, was that this was an individual library’s decision and no policy would be needed. Individual libraries can purge their patron database. 

It was suggested that Tammy be contacted to see if each library could receive an accounting of how many patrons are inactive or have billed items. Brian agreed to contact Tammy and report on the ease or difficulty of doing this.

VI. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:31.

The next meeting will be August 13, 2007 at 10:00 a.m. at South Charleston Public Library.

